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President’s Notes 
Dear Fellow Annuitants, 

As we grasp tightly onto Fall, pushing off the start of Winter,  
I hope you are getting out and enjoying the “good” Fall 
days. 

We had all hoped that CoVid would be behind us by now, but 
unfortunately it is not.  Therefore, it was decided at our October meeting to cancel our 
Winter Luncheon, lest we contribute to any virus spread before the Holidays. 

On the positive side, the Virtual State Convention was held on October 19 and it was quite 
successful.  The planners did an excellent job - it was concise, efficient and complete. 
Amendments were discussed and voted on. The new IRTA state officers were elected and installed 
for their 2 year term. We are grateful for the service of the past officers and look forward to the 

future with the newly elected officers. 

Please stay well and have good Holidays, 

KNOW SOMEONE WHO RECENTLY RETIRED? 

We are having a hard time contacting recently retired teachers from 
our area. We send information in the spring to the school emails of 
those whose names are provided by TRS, but we know that many of 
those are blocked by districts, and we have no way of getting home 
addresses or emails. We need the help of ALL our members in 
reaching these recent retirees to let them know of the benefits of 
membership in IRTA. 

Please help by talking with your retired friends and by providing us 
with contact information. Remember, MEMBERSHIP begins with ME! 
You are a part of our membership committee! 

Jane McCauley

IRTA-UNIT 90 
Northwest Suburban - Unit 90 http://www.irta-unit90.org

If your membership expires at the end of 2021, 
we will send you an email with a membership form.

http://www.irta-unit90.org
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TRS paid lawyers six figures to probe Brass - FBI expresses interest 
By Bruce Rushton 
The state pension system for Illinois teachers spent nearly $700,000 on lawyers to investigate two top officials at Teachers' 
Retirement System, one who was fired in June and the other who resigned in August after being placed on administrative leave. 
The figure comes from TRS's response to a Freedom of Information Act request from Illinois Times, which asked for billing records, 
personnel records and a copy of reports outlining any allegations of wrongdoing by Richard Ingram, former TRS executive director 
who resigned in August, and Jana Bergschneider, the pension system's chief financial officer, who was terminated by Ingram in July. 
The nature of investigations conducted by two Chicago law firms isn't clear. TRS refused to turn over reports on any impropriety, 
proven or not, by either Bergschneider or Ingram. Bergschneider was hired last month as a fiscal officer by the state appellate 
defenders office at an annual salary of $120,000, which is $70,000 less than she earned at the teachers' pension system, according 
to records in the state comptroller's office. Reached by Illinois Times, she declined to answer questions about her new position or 
why she was hired for a state job despite being fired by TRS. Ingram could not be reached for comment. 
The FBI has shown an interest in Ingram's departure from TRS. Seven days after his resignation, a Springfield-based special agent 
asked for a copy of a report on an investigation conducted by the Chicago law firm of King and Spalding, which TRS paid more than 
$577,000 between March and September to conduct the investigation that resulted in the executive director's resignation. It's not 
clear whether TRS turned over a report to the FBI. The agent declined comment. TRS in August would not say whether the 
investigation uncovered evidence of criminal activity, and it remains unclear why Ingram was placed on administrative leave by 
unanimous vote of the TRS board during a special board meeting convened days before his resignation. 
The King and Spalding investigation into Ingram was headed by Zachary Fardon, former U.S. attorney for northern Illinois, who 
billed TRS $1,116 per hour of his time; Michael Johnston, a fellow partner in the firm, was paid $1,129 per hour. In addition to King 
and Spalding, TRS paid nearly $114,000 to the Chicago law firm of Elrod Friedman, also between March and September, according 
to records provided in response to the newspaper's request for bills paid to firms that investigated Ingram and Bergschneider. 
Ingram approved payments to Elrod Friedman until his departure from TRS, the records show, while King and Spalding sent bills 
directly to Devon Bruce, TRS board chairman. 
In a July 2 letter to Bergschneider, Ingram wrote that she was being fired due to work performance and conduct related to the 
procurement process for the Gemini Project, a software overhaul aimed at modernizing the agency's pension administration system. 
The Gemini Project, which last March was expected to go live in January, now is undergoing review, according to a request for 
proposals issued last month by TRS. 
In its request for proposals, TRS asked prospective bidders to evaluate the Gemini Project, which has been under construction for 
two years, and "conduct a high-level review, assessment and oversight." Bidders were told that the pension system, among other 
things, wanted to know whether the project was properly planned, whether "rigorous methodology" was followed and whether 
issues were being addressed in a timely manner. 
With $53.4 billion in its investment portfolio, TRS is the state's largest pension system. As of the end of last year, the system was 
underfunded by 40%, but TRS paints a rosy picture on its website, saying that the pension system expects to break even on the fiscal 
year that ended June 30 and has a 40-year return of nine percent, higher than the target of seven percent.
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https://www.illinoistimes.com/author/bruce-rushton
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August 4, 2021 Board Mtg 

X 
 

September 1, 2021 Board Mtg 

October 19, 2021 State IRTA Biennial Convention (via Zoom) 
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September 9, 2021 Arlington Park Racetrack 
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Thanks, Rich!
Thanks, Linda!
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Janette Wanner’s Membership Report 

Unit 90  (Northwest Suburban) is one of the 93 Units of IRTA in Illinois. 
We are in Area 2, Region 3. 
Currently we have 668 members in Unit 90, but only 589 of those are 
members of the State IRTA. 
We now also have a Unit 90 Life Membership available for $100 
(or for free, if you’re 90 or older). 
We currently have 231 life members. 
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The State IRTA  and the Unit 90 
memberships are separate. 

Membership forms 
for both can be found on 

our webpage:  irta-unit90.org. 

 

You should join both! 

Unit 90 Members Who Died Recently 

 Warren Myers (Sept. 2021) 
 James Harter (August 2021) 
 Janice Kayson (August 2021) 
 Rogelio Llerandi (August 2021) 
 Len Burt (July 2021) 
 Patricia Kunnen (July 2021) 
 Charlotte Willour (July 2021) 
 Walter Bachir (June 2021) 
 Judith Segal (June 2021) 
 Katherine Sherman (June 2021) 
 Brad Sims (June 2021) 
 Gloria Strauss (June 2021) 
 Gertrude Richey (May 2021)

Help 
We Don’t Have a Current Address for these 

Unit 90 Life Members - Do you know them??? 

Evelyn M Smith formerly at 1079 E Wilson St 
Apt 3213, Batavia, IL 

Eleanore K Wallace, formerly at 590 Central Dr 
Apt A10, Southern Pines, NC

Our most senior members

http://irta-unit90.org/membership/index.html
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Carolyn White:  Volunteers Needed
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED:  Share your musical talent and brighten the holiday spirits of local 
seniors. The Wheeling Township Visually Impaired Support Group is looking for musical 
entertainment (not singing) from 1-3 individuals for their luncheon to be held on Zoom on 
Dec. 2. The entertainment would be from 1:30-2:00. If interested, contact Lynndah 
Easterwood Lahey at Wheeling Township 847-259-7730 or at wheelingtownship.com. 
Wheeling Township is also looking for assistance in the food pantry on Wed. from 1 - 4. Julie 
Villareal is the contact for the pantry. 

Connections to Care (formerly Escorted Transportation Service) is looking for friendly and 
patient volunteers to drive area seniors to medical appointments Mon.-Fri.  Flexible 

scheduling. Volunteer applications are available at connectionstocare.org. 

Habitat for Humanity of Northern Fox Valley is looking for volunteers interested in building or rehabbing homes for 
deserving low-income families. Current projects are in Elgin, Crystal Lake, Carpentersville and Batavia. Work days are 
Wed., Fri. and Sat. from 8:30-4:00. If interested, go to the website, habitat.org, and follow the prompts. Habitat is also 
always looking for help in their ReStore shops located in Addison, Arlington Heights, Aurora, Elgin, Gurnee, Joliet, 
McHenry and Woodstock. 

There is an ongoing need for Meals on Wheels delivery drivers: 
Des Plaines Frisbie Senior Center - contact Halie Reyes, 
DuPage Senior Citizens Council - contact Jeanine Fons 
Kenneth Young DesPlaines/Mt. Prospect - contact Collete Young 
Palatine Township Senior Citizen Council - contact Peg Schuetz 
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If you’re a State IRTA member, 
you’re eligible for many benefits: 

1-800-728-4782 

https://www.irtaonline.org/

https://www.irtaonline.org/benefits
http://wheelingtownship.com
http://connectionstocare.org
http://habitat.org
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Northwest Suburban IRTA Unit 90 
12 Country Oaks Ln 
Barrington Hills, IL 60010-9620 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

http://www.irta-unit90.org


